## **GOLF COURSE TERRACE ESTATES NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCITION**

## P. O. BOX 231576

## SACRAMENTO, CA 95823

Mr. Hector Barron

**Director, Public Works Department** 

City of Sacramento

915 | Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

At its regularly scheduled meeting on July 11, 2018, the Board of Directors voted unanimously to endorse the South Land Park Neighborhood Association's concept and plans for the Del Rio Trail. We commend the Association for their leadership, professionalism, creativity, and community spirit in preparing this plan for an area which has been neglected for over half century.

This Trail will directly benefit residents of our area, and we look forward to its completion for use by pedestrians and cyclists; we oppose provisions or consideration for rail traffic on this Trail.

Sincerely.

Ernest Lehr, Chair

cc: Councilman J. Schenirer

**SLPNA**